
 

ACADEMIC SENATE COUNCIL MINUTES 

AA-216    2:15 p.m. 

Monday, January 13, 2003 

 

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 2:25 p.m. 

Present: Saul Jones (Chair), Jim Ulversoy (PE), Emilie Wilson (MCHS), Judy Mays (Student Services), 

Gigi Green (ASU), Mike Fernandes (Instructional Technology) 

Absent: Don Head (BSSAT), Tom Murphy (NAS), Deborah Johnson-Rose (Classified Senate), Fritz 

Pointer (CAH), Suzanne Huey (R3S), Liz Xiezopolski (FSCC), Ron Weston (Faculty 

Development)      

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: The agenda was approved.        

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes were approved with corrections.     

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Emilie Wilson stated that CCC gets credit for concurrent enrollment of MCHS 

students.   

         

STANDING SENATE COMMITTEE REPORTS:       

Associated Student Union (Green) Middle College High School (Wilson) No report. 

President’s Cabinet (Jones) No report.  

Operations Council (Jones) No report. 

Career and Technical Training (B. Williams) Classified Senate (Johnson-Rose) No report. 

College Council (Jones) No report.  

District Governance Council (Jones) No report. 

Governing Board (Jones) No report. 

Council of Chairs No report. 

FSCC (Xiezopolski/Jones) No report. 

Instructional Technology Committee (Fernandes) No report. 

Student Services (Mays) No report. 

Faculty Development Committee (Weston) No report. 

Planning Council (Jones) No report.      

              

OLD BUSINESS: 

Revision to the Graduation with Honors Policy This item is being tabled until Judy can attend an 

ASU meeting to get student feedback on this revision. 

 

Whiteboards A survey was included in the All College Day packet. The faculty will be notified as to 

where to send the completed surveys (Tim Clow’s office). 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Cancellation of Classes (Discussion) The ASC would like the District to release information of what 

the new management organization costs and what impact the new dean positions have on students. It 

was suggested that the ASU send students to the January 29 Governing Board meeting to address the 

issue of class cancellations. Some students may not be able to graduate or transfer because of class 

cancellations. The students need to remind the Board that the Chancellor works for them, not the other 

way around. There is  a proposed increase in fees from $11 to $24 per unit. It was suggested that 

students with BA be charged more and leave the fees charged to AA degrees as is. Saul will discuss a 

possibility of a vote of no confidence for the Chancellor with the union and FSCC. 

 

College Budget (Discussion) There was no discussion on this issue. 

        

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m. 


